                                    ST. LUKE’S COUNCIL MINUTES SUMMARY
                                                             May 1, 2018

ATTENDANCE:  Beth Bassler, Dale Gray, Gail Bindus, Charlotte Hollenbeck,  Rick Lawrence, Ona Martin, Phyllis Bassler, Pastor Anne Durboraw
Absent:  George Potter, Mary Ellen Struhar & Mary Margaret Myers
Pastor’s report:  April 3, 2018 through May 1, 2018 – 23 pastoral contacts and 10 meetings attended.  8 couples attended Love and Respect Seminar.  One Funeral, one Baptism and 4 new members joined.
MD Delaware Synod Conference, weekend May 30 & 31st at Hunt Valley, MD, delegates are Ona Martin and Mary Ellen Struhar
Devotions – Gail Bindus “We work best when we work together”
Minutes from April 3rd, meeting were reviewed and approved by council.  
Treasure’s Report: presented by Phyllis Bassler, Treasurer
January 2017 -- April 2018 Statement of Activity & Income/interest report submitted and reviewed.  Preparing Synod Report for year 2017.  Need to establish Audit Committee.

                                                       COMMITTEE REPORTS
EVANGELISM:  Charlotte Hollenbeck, Representative  
Safety on the internet for children exploring information
CHRISTIAN EDUCATION: 
VBS July 16-20 from 6pm-8:15pm, Family viewing day with movie “Wonder” had 24 in attendance.    
OUTREACH:  
Men’s Dinner planned for in fall and Strawberry Festival to be held by Boy Scouts on June 2nd from 10-2
PROPERTY:  Dale Gray, Council Representative   Report Attached 
Storage Shed has been moved to blacktop for storage use during construction of pole building.  Have a need for a Ground box outlet for cross out front.  Recommendation made for back door near bathroom to be replaced with a steel door and explore options for Handicap accessible seating in church sanctuary.  Exploring option for Capital improvement Fund projects and possible building funding for these onetime update projects. 
FELLOWSHIP:  Beth Bassler, Council Representative.   
Youth Group:  Next Meeting - May 5th:  Variety Show and Talent Auction 
Mission Trip follow up meeting to be planned before last day of school. 
Ladies Tea held on April 14th was well attended and had good feedback.
MUSIC & WORSHIP REPORT:  Ona Martin, Representative-Submitted Report
Improvements to sound system, being explored and committee plans to make a recommendation to council at later date. 
Council approved a single service on July 8th, calling it a United Service, at 10:30am.  In celebration of Pastor Anne’s Ordination Anniversary. 
Loose change collection will be held on the last two Sundays in May, for the Delegates to take to Synod Assembly conference, collection for World Hunger.  
SUPPORT:  Gail Bindus reported
Vanco e-giving need establish follow up reports. 
                                                            OLD BUSINESS:   

Church Sign need to establish a task force.  

                                                          NEW BUSINESS: 
Opportunities in the Community – Addiction Awareness Mental Health first aid.   
               

Devotion for next meeting June will be provided by Rick Lawrence

Pastor Anne closed with a prayer.  
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Respectfully submitted by Beth Bassler, Secretary   
